ROBERT RAIF 171 CALDWELL ST. LIVINGSTON, TX 77351

Dear Brethren,

I thank the Lord for you always in my prayers, beseeching the Lord to help all my brethren stay faithful to the Lord, stay united in His work, and to stand strong against the evil one.

The work at the prison continues to go well. Three of my students were baptized on Easter Sunday. John, Danny, and Daryl became your brothers in the Lord. Those who want to be baptized have to turn in their "I-60" and wait for the Chaplain to set a day to do a mass baptism. I tell them as long as they know why they are being baptized, it doesn't matter who does the baptizing.

The Thursday class will start studying "Defeating Temptations" and the high-security class is going through 1 Corinthians. The Friday class is still finishing up the N.T. Survey. We continue to met each Sunday night at 7 and have a 45 minute service with the Lord's Supper. Pray that this will continue, for the devil and his servants work hard against the truth.

In Corrigan, things continue to go well. We are likewise doing the N.T. Survey in our class periods. Three of us still do the "meet-up" at the Texas Burger hoping to interest others. The Friday night study at the Harts has been cancelled several times this month due to their work schedules.

Two men have filled out applications to be volunteers at the prison. It has been 6 months since they turned them in. Dealing with the govt. takes patience. But I am hoping to get someone to share the teaching with me.

My support remains constant and sufficient. I am always thankful for you who share with me in the job of going to teach the lost, and share with me in the joy of seeing the power of the gospel at work in Huntsville and Corrigan. Pray for open doors, and that the Lord of harvests will send forth reapers.

Yours in Him who saves, Robert